EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  23.10.02

02.180
Consequences of Failure in Final Year
At its June meeting, the Committee had agreed that Faculties be invited to consider a paper from the Faculty of Informatics (TLC/02/42) which set out a case for revising University regulations to allow students who fail a non-condonable 30 point project module to repeat it for an Honours classification (mins 02.90 and 02.123 refers).  Under current regulations, Honours degree students who fail in up to 20 credit points are permitted to repeat for Honours classification.  Students who fail in 30 or 40 points repeat for an unclassified Honours degree.

The Committee received Paper TLC/02/72 which summarised Faculty comments and outlined issues for consideration.  It was noted that the Faculties were generally supportive of the case made by the Faculty of Informatics.  It was also noted that not all Honours degree courses had projects/dissertations, that some had 40 point dissertations and that the principle of equality of treatment was an important issue to be taken into account.

The Committee considered a number of options.

AGREED:

i)
that it be recommended to Senate that from 2003 the Honours regulation be amended to allow students who fail up to 40 credit points (previously 20 points) in the final year the opportunity to repeat the module(s) for an Honours classification and that the regulation regarding the award of an unclassified Honours degree be removed;

ii)
that the revised regulation apply from 2003 Boards of Examiners.

